
Ms. Navanetham Pillay, High Commissioner of Human Rights  
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights-United Nations Office at Geneva  
8-14 Avenue de la Paix 
1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland  
Fax: + 41 22 917 9011  
 
To Ms. Navanetham Pillay:  
 
Since 1998, Gerardo Hernandez, Ramon Labañino, Antonio Guerrero, Fernando Gonzalez, and Rene Gonzalez, known as the Cuban 5, 
have been unjustly imprisoned in the United States for trying to prevent terrorist attacks against Cuba. Throughout their incarceration the 
Cuban 5 have been victims of multiple human rights violations. One of the most unjust and inhuman of these violations has been the  
systematic denial of visitation from their relatives; a basic right of all prisoners.  
 
The U.S. government has imposed a number of obstacles and unjustifiable delays in granting visas to their families. Hence, some of the 
Cuban 5 have only received an annual visit from family. In the cases of Gerardo Hernandez and Rene Gonzalez, the situation is far more 
critical, as their wives, Adriana Perez and Olga Salanueva, have not been allowed to visit them in prison so far.  The U.S. government  
asserts that these women are a risk to national security. The U.S. government has no proof or rationale that their presence will negatively 
impact national security.  
 
In order to bring to an end to this flagrant violation of human rights, I ask that you intercede in this matter and request that the U.S.  
government grant visas to the families of the Cuban 5 and allow them to see their relatives on a regular basis.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Signature:_________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________________________________ 

The Popular Education Project to Free the Cuban 5 
For more information on the Project, please contact us at Email: freethec_5@yahoo.com or Telephone: 718-601-4751. 

Also, consult our Website: www.freethecuban5.com  

Due to the U.S. government’s denial to approve visas,  Gerardo Hernandez Nordelo and Rene Gonzalez Sehwerert have not seen their 
wives since their incarceration!! Others in the Cuban 5 have not seen their parents, wives and children with regularity. The U.S. 

government has taken prolonged periods of time to issue them visas. The U.S. government’s denial of visitation rights is a cruel and  
horrible form of psychological torture.  Their rationale for denial is ridiculous and baseless; none of these family members are a threat to 
national security.  We are asking people to fax or mail out this letter to Ms. Navanetham Pillay, The NEW High Commissioner of Human 

Rights of the Office for Human Rights-United Nations Office at Geneva.  We are asking her to intercede on behalf of the Cuban 5’s  
mothers/wives to pressure the U.S. government to grant them VISAs to visit their husbands/sons!! 

Olga Salanueva, Adriana Perez and other mothers/wives of the Cuban 5. 

 


